



July 2017

Broadmere News A Message from Mrs Hall

To our famílies and friends,

Dear parents and carers,

Our Value of the Month of July: Tolerance

We are all unique and have something valuable to offer and share. Tolerance is accepting others and appreciating differences.

Attendance and late arrival to school:

You will have noticed we recently had our Educational Welfare Officer, Mrs Claire Manning, monitoring our school gate. We cannot stress enough how irregular attendance can impede academic and social development on a child's success whilst at school. Mrs Manning was really pleased with the effort of the majority of our parents and children who came to school on time.

Please can we remind all parents that the school day begins between 08:40 and 08:50am when the main school gate and doors are open. Pupils must be in their classrooms ready for the register by 08:55am. If your child arrives after this time they need to be signed in via the school office as late. Children who are late are immediately disadvantaged as they may have missed important information/instructions and key teaching points which are shared with the whole class.

We will continue to work closely with our Educational Welfare Officer during our next academic year and appreciate the support of all families.

SATs Results

Our year 2 and year 6 children have recently taken the national SATs tests. We are delighted that in Year 6 the average scores were above the national in Maths, Reading, Writing and Grammar as well as the number of children achieving the expected standard in Reading, Writing and Maths. Congratulations.

Reception

We have had an amazing Summer Term in Reception. We have been on our first school trip to Birdworld and we learnt lots of new things about animals and their habitats. This half term we took our learning to the seaside and we made our very own rock pool. We have enjoyed our learning in Reception and we are ready for our new adventures in year 1.







Year 1



This term we went to Ottershaw park to explore the woods as our topic has been 'Enchanted Woodlands'. The children learnt about woodland animals, plants, trees and flowers. We made dens, went on a mini beast hunt, enjoyed bark rubbing and also built lots of land art creations using natural objects. We also played 'I spy with my little eye' and sang lots of songs.





Year 5

We have been busy digging, planting and nurturing seeds on our school allotment. We've learnt all about farming and where our food comes from. During our trip to RHS Garden Wisley, we learnt how plants are used to make different products and about growing vegetables. We even made our very own pot out of newspaper!

Over the second part of the term, we have learnt all about peasants, princes and pestilence. We have studied the dreaded and deathly plague, discovering the grotesque effects of bugs and bacteria on the human body. We've studied the peasants' revolt, as well as, designed and created coats of arms to represent our families just as they would have done in the past!

Year 6

In year 6 we have been celebrating after receiving our fantastic SATs results. The children have worked so hard this year, they have been a real credit to our school and we are extremely proud of them all. At the end of June we spent a day at the Albury Estate in the Surrey Hills where we learnt all about looking after our countryside.

Albury Estate Trip









With just a few days left before the class are due to leave us; we have been reflecting on our time at Broadmere our leaver's service led by Rev. Gillaine.





Year 6 Leavers Service attended by families and Year 5 pupils.

We are still busily preparing for our leavers production of 'Mystery at Magpie Manor' which we will be performing during the last week of term. The year 6's have had an amazing learning journey through Broadmere and we wish them future success as they move on to their Secondary Schools. We will miss them all! (Year 6 teaching team)

Sports and PE at Broadmere

This year at Broadmere the children have participated in a variety of sports and sporting events. They have had the opportunity to take part in lunchtime clubs, PE lessons, afterschool clubs, sports competitions and our annual Sports Day.

18 WOKING 89

During PE lessons in Key Stage 1, they have covered basic skills, such as throwing and catching, bat and ball skills, developing movement. At the end of each topic, the last lesson is a friendly competition with the activities based on the skills the children have already learnt. This is also a chance to try and win house points for their house. In Key Stage 2, we have covered a variety of sports, such as football, basketball/netball, hockey, tag rugby and athletics. Again, the last lesson of each topic is always a friendly competition, which means the children can practise the different skills they have learnt and also win points for their houses.

Lunchtime clubs have been running throughout the year for all year groups from year 1 upwards. These clubs are open to any child who would like to play a seasonal sport.

Eight afterschool clubs have been available each week, three for Years 1 and 2 and five for Years 3 to 6. Children in key stage 1 have enjoyed playing football, multi-sports and tag rugby which then changed to fun and fitness in the spring term. Mr Clarke has been very impressed with the children's enthusiasm during these clubs. Key Stage 2 children took part in multi-sports, football, hockey, cricket and tag rugby. Mr Dore has been very impressed with the increased knowledge the children have achieved in the different sports covered.

During 2016-17 our pupils have taken part in many more sporting competitions than in the past. Year 3 and 4 children have taken part in cross country, a football festival at Brookwood Park, the District Sports events, a cricket match vs New Monument School and a football competition at Woking FC. The highlight for the children was playing at Woking FC's stadium. Year 5 and 6 children competed in a small schools football league, with the highlight of competing against St Lawrence School in Chobham and winning 8-1. A great victory! They also competed in a tag rugby tournament, cross country event, District Sports, multiple football tournaments, with the highlight for the girls football team of reaching the semi final at Woking FC's football tournament. Broadmere have also entered into many cricket tournaments with the boys cricket team winning every match they played apart from one match against West Byfleet, which we lost by 1 run. Every child who has represented Broadmere at these sporting events should be very proud of themselves, as they all tried their best and behaved excellently. (Mr Dore)

We are delighted to have achieved the Bronze Games Mark this year — we will be aiming for the Silver Award during 2017-18.

Wedding Bells are ringing...

Congratulations to Miss Jones (Mrs Strickland) and Miss Moitas (Mrs Hibbs) who are getting married this summer! We wish you very happy celebrations!

Staff Teams for 2017-18

Nursery:

Miss R. Zaheed

Mrs Joy

Mrs Riley

Mrs Trimizi

Mrs Forsgate (2 year olds)

Reception: Sapphire	Reception: Emerald
Mrs Ryan	Miss Wells
Mrs Cutts	Mrs Henderson
Mrs Kayani	Mrs Kayani
	Miss Moreland

Year 1: Amber	Year 1: Coral		
Mrs Day	Miss van der Heijden		
Mrs Bashir	Mrs Peters		
Mr de Laune	Miss Rashid		
Miss Moitas (Mrs Hibbs) Interventions			

Year 2: Jade	Year 2: Onyx		
Mrs Moodaley	Ms Amod		
Mrs Hind	Mrs Kennedy		
Mrs Roome			
Mrs Mathews PPA cover			

Year 3: Opal	Year 4: Topaz
Miss Foy	Miss Khan
Mrs Sawyer	Mrs Edgecock
	Mrs Grimmond
	Miss Kumari

Year 5: Aquamarine	Year 6: (Diamonds, Tanzanite)		
Mrs Wellman	Mr Neumann		
Mrs Patel	Mrs Neumann		
Mrs McLaren	Mr Chadwick		
	Mrs Field		
	Mrs Kingsnorth		

Other News:

Congratulations to Mrs Kamran who won the £25 Asda voucher for submitting school paperwork in on time.

School Meals:

Please note the School Meals will increase to £11.25 per week (£2.25 per day). Children can change their meal options weekly and must stay with the same meal choice all week.

Cashless:

From October half term, Broadmere will be going Cashless through Scopay, all dinner money and trip payments will need to be made online as we will no longer be accepting cash payments. We will write to inform you of further details nearer the time and issue you with a unique passcode to set up your account online where multiple links can be set up for all children in the same family.

Thank you:

Mrs Hall

- To our pupils who make it a joy to work at Broadmere and New Monument schools
- To our parents who provide ongoing support of their children and the staff at Broadmere and New Monument
- To our governors who give up hours of their time to ensure the schools are providing a good education in a safe environment
- To our staff who go above and beyond the call of duty on a daily basis, nurturing and motivating the children, whatever their role.

With best wishes to all for a very happy summer holiday! See you all back on the 6th September 2017 for another action packed academic year!

Diary Dates

<u>July</u>

Thursday 20th July Nursey Party and End of term for (Nursey only)

Friday 21st July End of term (School finishes at 1.00pm)

September

Monday 4th SeptemberINSET DAY School ClosedTuesday 5th SeptemberINSET DAY School ClosedWednesday 6th SeptemberBack to School Years 1 – 6

October

Monday 9th October Nasal Flu Vaccinations (Reception to Year 4)